Date

Phil Holahan
Interim Director, MBI

Massachusetts Technology Collaborative

75 North Drive

Westborough, MA  01581

Dear Mr. Holahan:

The people of the town of _________________________  are deeply frustrated by the continuing lack of adequate internet service.  It is impeding educational opportunity, economic growth, the health and well-being of our citizens, and the overall quality of life in our town.  We face a declining and aging population as internet-savvy young people leave to seek opportunities elsewhere, thereby placing tremendous strains on our tax base and school system. 
To resolve this situation, the town has, through votes at town meetings and actions by this Select Board, established and continues strongly to support WiredWest as our designated organization to implement and operate a regional last-mile fiber broadband network to serve the people in this town and our neighbors in its other member towns.  

We urge passage of H.3770, the IT bond bill providing $50 million to the Massachusetts Broadband Institute for last-mile broadband.  And we urge MBI to work closely with WiredWest so that upon passage of the bond bill, construction of the network can begin as expeditiously as possible.
We have been advised by our delegate to the WiredWest Board of Directors that additional funding, on the order of $50 million, will be required to complete the last mile.  WiredWest recently conducted a series of presentations for Select Board and Finance Committee members to explain the status of the project and what is needed to move forward.  Our town, in conjunction with other member towns and acting through WiredWest, will seriously consider a mechanism to raise additional funds by committing the borrowing authority of the town to the financing of the project. We understand that a minimum number of our townspeople must subscribe before construction can begin.
We ask that MBI, as soon as possible and working through WiredWest, present us with specific details as to how such a financing mechanism would work, so that we may evaluate it and, if we find it acceptable, promptly bring it before a special town meeting for consideration and passage.
To be feasible, sustainable and cost-effective by achieving economies of scale, the construction and operation of the last-mile network must be done on a regional basis through WiredWest.  We do not believe that it makes sense, nor do we have the resources, the ability or the desire, for our town to proceed on its own.

We look forward to working with WiredWest and MBI to bring fiber broadband service to western Massachusetts.  We believe that the deployment of the last mile will mark a new day in the life of our town by creating new opportunities for people who live and work here now and who will be attracted to move to a “fiber town” in the future.
